
From: LeMoine, Leigh
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 5/22/2012 2:45:17 PM
Subject: FW: Governor Haley

CS- could you have the appropriate person reach out to Ms. Armstrong?
 
Thanks,
Leigh
 
From: Martha Armstrong [mailto:armstrongmarthaj@gmail.com] 

Sent: Monday, May 21, 2012 3:15 PM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Subject: Re: Governor Haley
 
Dear Leigh LeMoine:
I would greatly appreciate the opportunity to meet with an appropriate staff member of Governor Haley's 
administration about the prescription drug epidemic in South Carolina. At the moment, I am job-searching, so I 
am available to meet at any time. Please call me at your earlest convenience at (843) 992-4655. I look forward 
to speaking with you.
 
Thank you,
Martha Armstrong

On Thu, May 17, 2012 at 12:12 PM, LeMoine, Leigh <LeighLeMoine@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
Dear Ms. Armstrong,
 
Thank you for reaching out to Governor Haley regarding your work with the prescription drug abuse.  The 
Governor appreciates hearing from you.  The schedule is regrettably jam packed over the last few weeks of the 
legislative session, however, we’d be happy to have the appropriate policy staff speak with you on this issue.  
Please let me know the best number to call you on. 
 
If you have any questions, or to discuss further, please contact me at (803) 734-5151.
 
Sincerely,
Leigh LeMoine
Scheduler
 
 
 
Leigh LeMoine
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
(803) 734.5151
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